
t o ' s Leslie Street slip, while the steam tanker CONGAR languished on the 
west side of the Turning Basin. The former P & H Shipping steamer ELMGLEN 
continued to lie at Sorel. NICOLET, HENRY STEINBRENNER, and the long-idle 
ROBERT C. NORTON and WILLIAM A. REISS remained at Toledo, while IRVIN L. 
CLYMER and JOHN SHERWIN languished at Superior. The only two major lakers 
sold for scrap were STADACONA and WHITEFISH BAY, sold by C. S. L. and towed 
away to the Far East. Much was said about old barges and four former car
ferries being sold for scrapping overseas, but none of them made a move.

1992 was an abysmal summer for passenger boat operations on the Great Lakes. 
Excursion boat fleets, which had expanded much in recent years (particularly 
in the Toronto area), took a terrible bath in red ink as the nasty weather 
kept people away from the water in droves. We expect to see a considerable 
reduction in the size of the Toronto party boat fleet soon as the economy 
takes its toll on some of the operators.

One major new passenger boat operating into the lakes this year was the 
deep-sea cruise boat YORKTOWN CLIPPER, which came up to run a series of 
cruises from Rochester down into the St. Lawrence River. On the other hand, 
none of the cross-lake services planned to run from Toronto to St. 
Catharines and Rochester ever came to fruition.

The venerable former Bob-Lo Island ferry steamers COLUMBIA and STE. CLAIRE 
remained idle all year at Ecorse, and with them not running, Bob-Lo Island 
park saw only about 300, 000 visitors during the season, prompting its owners 
to try to hawk the park at a fire-sale price. One ray of hope for the old 
steamers came in mid-October, however, when COLUMBIA was placed on the Nich
olson drydock at Ecorse. It earlier had been suggested that her new owner 
might operate her, perhaps in the Chicago area, next year, but we shall have 
to wait to see what happens in this respect.

It was a happier year for the P & H Shipping "Maritime Class" straight-deck 
bulk carrier WILLOWGLEN, which passed her four-year inspection during the 
autumn, and thus may enjoy a few more years of service, something that a 
number of observers had not really expected in view of the age, size and 
carrying capacity of the distinctive and handsome steamer.

Fortunately, there were very few major accidents on the lakes in 1992, 
making it a much better year in that respect than was 1991. There were a 
number of incidents involving canal fender booms, and the H. LEE WHITE ra
ther severely damaged a Grosse Ile bridge, while several lakers suffered 
strandings. In the latter category, the most serious damage resulted from 
the MESABI MINER missing the Bayfield Turn on the St. Mary's River during 
the month of July.

Many of our members are closely attached to the shipping industry, and it is 
our hope that the 1992 navigation season was for them as pleasant, safe and 
busy as possible under current conditions. We wish them all the best for 
1993. Indeed, we hope that the coming year will be a very good one for all 
of our members and, of course, for our Toronto Marine Historical Society 
itself and for our publication, "Scanner".

But now, the cold and wet summer has been replaced by a colder and wetter 
autumn, and dire predictions of a long, hard winter are being heard around 
the lakes. As the skies and waters of our Great Lakes take on that familiar 
grey pallor of winter, as the winds rage and the blowing snows obscure the 
horizons, and as the haze rises from the cold waters, the lake ships are 
scurrying to collect and deliver their last cargoes of the year before head
ing for the calm and safety of winter quarters. We wish them safe passage.

And to all of the many members of our large and steadily growing family, the 
Toronto Marine Historical Society, we take this opportunity to extend our 
very best wishes for a Merry Christmas and for all possible Happiness in the 
New Year. Take care, dear friends, and may 1993 bring to you all a full 
measure of love, warmth, health and success.

3.  Season's Greetings - cont'd.
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